
 
 
June 28, 2012 
 
The Honorable Xavier Becerra  
Ranking Member, Subcommittee on Social Security of the Committee on Ways and Means, 
United States House of Representatives   
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Ranking Member Becerra: 
 
The undersigned Co-Chairs of the Consortium for Citizens with Disabilities (CCD) 
Employment and Training and Social Security Task Forces are writing to thank you and 
express our strong support for the bill you are introducing to ensure the continuation of 
services under the Work Incentives Planning and Assistance (WIPA) program and the 
Protection and Advocacy for Beneficiaries of Social Security (PABSS) program. These two 
critically important programs help beneficiaries of the Social Security disability programs 
navigate the complex program rules and work incentives and attain economic self-sufficiency.  
The PABSS program was created in 1999 to protect the rights of beneficiaries as they 
attempt to go to work.  The WIPA program funds Community Work Incentive Coordinators 
who help beneficiaries understand their options if they choose to return to work.  Without 
congressional action, these programs will run out of funding soon causing many Social 
Security disability beneficiaries to go without services to help them return to work. 
 
As you know, both WIPA and PABSS are vital to help Social Security Disability Insurance 
and Supplemental Security Income beneficiaries who wish to return to the workforce.  WIPA 
grants go to local non-profits and other agencies to support outreach, education and benefits 
planning.  WIPA grantees inform beneficiaries on the impact that employment will have on 
their disability income and medical coverage, and address many of the real fears that 
individuals have about going to work at the risk of losing health coverage.  
 
PABSS provides a wide range of services to Social Security beneficiaries.  This includes 
information and advice about obtaining vocational rehabilitation and employment services, 
information and referral services on work incentives, and advocacy or other legal services 
that a beneficiary needs to secure, maintain, or regain gainful employment.  Advocates 
funded by PABSS can investigate and advocate to remedy complaints of employment 
discrimination and other civil and legal rights violations, and to address deficiencies in entities 
providing employment supports and services to beneficiaries.  
 



Thank you for your leadership in continuing the WIPA and PABSS programs. We thoroughly 
support the continuation of these vital programs for people with disabilities.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Consortium for Citizens with Disabilities Employment & Training Task Force Co-
Chairs: 
 
Alicia Epstein Susan Goodman   Charles Harles   Susan Prokop 
NISH    National Down   Inter-National Association  Paralyzed Veterans 
   Syndrome Congress  of Business Industry and  of America  
       Rehabilitation (I-NABIR) 
 
 
Consortium for Citizens with Disabilities Social Security Task Force Co-Chairs:  
 
Jeanne Morin,    TJ Sutcliffe,    Ethel Zelenske,  
National Association    The Arc of United States  National Association of 
of Disability Representatives       Social Security Claimants’  
         Representatives 


